

Dear Praying Friends,

April 14, 2022

Our New Arrival

Thank you to all those who prayed for the safe delivery of our daughter. Evalena Faith Shull arrived on Wednesday, March 2nd in Phnom Penh. We were anticipating a natural delivery, but due to complications during labor, Naomi had to have a C-section delivery. We thank God for a smooth operation and healthy baby girl! Naomi and Evalena are both doing great.

Ministry News

We are excited for the additional opportunities God has given us to share His Word with more people here in Chbar Mon recently. Our landlord's son named Vē-snă is a man in his late twenties who has recently began studying the Bible with me. Please pray that he would continue in this and that he would be saved. We are praying that the Gospel would change his life and help him be a testimony to his many lost relatives on our street.

We are also thankful for more teenagers who have been coming to our Sunday afternoon Bible Club. Naomi has begun doing a salvation Bible study with two girls named Sor-yă and Lē-nă at their homes on a weekly basis. Please pray for Naomi as she teaches and for these two teenagers to understand the Gospel and be saved.

The Lord has given us good opportunities to witness to many people as we go out into our community. Please pray that God would continue to teach us and grow us that we might be more effective in seeing these connections develop into salvation Bible studies.

Khmer New Year

After a two-year delay due to the pandemic, Cambodia is celebrating its three-day New Year holiday. It is probably the biggest national holiday of the year where many are playing games, celebrating with family, and shooting water guns at those who pass by on their mopeds. It is also a time when offerings of fruit, cakes, and beverages are offered to the "angel" who comes to bring blessings for the new year. There is tremendous pressure on Christians to conform to the Buddhist practices and worship demons. Please pray that the believers in Cambodia would take a bold stand for Christ during this time.

With love and gratitude,

Kandy 3 Naomi Shull

Randy and Naomi Shull PO Box 376 Mariposa. CA 95338 (505) 901-9535 shulls2cambodia@gmail.com Sending Church: First Baptist Church PO Box 376 Mariposa, CA 95338 Support Address: Valley Bible Baptist Church 56 Arroyo Seco Circle Española, NM 87532